Town of Eustis
Selectmen’s Meeting
May 7th, 2019
Attending:  Brandi Farnsworth, Jeffrey Lecander, Jennifer Pelkey
Present: Kirk Williams, James Brochu, Kenny Wing, Sprague Wise, Angela Raymond
Meeting opened at 6:00 pm.
Jennifer motion to accept the minutes from the previous meeting on 04/23/19, Jeff seconded the motion, motion passed with all three in favor.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Kenny Wing raised concerns regarding the cemetery fence and monument damage that occurred this winter with winging back the snowbanks. He explained that since the road has been widened it has been continuously causing damage to the cemetery property. He would like to hire someone to do an independent survey of the property. He will return next meeting with three quotes to discuss further options. 
Sprague presented information to the selectmen regarding purchasing a washer and dryer for the Fire Department. He was asking permission to go forward with with Bergeron even though two quotes have only been obtained at the moment.  He received a donation from Trans Canada for $14,000 and would only need approximately $1, 345 for purchase. Jeff motioned to accept the bid from Bergeron, motion passed with all three in favor.
Angela Raymond presented information on behalf of The Spillover Motel regarding a beer tent for Family Fun Days. Selectmen raised concerns regarding how the beer tent was run last year, and how adjustments need to be made if it is to run this year. It was suggested that Angela speak to Ryan Quincy about having it in his field, and to come up with a way to address the issues from last year and correct. She will come in next meeting to present information.
James Brochu stated that he would like to get a head start on the ice rink this year. Trans Canada will be contacted in addition to the Rec Committee. 
Deputy Clerk position was discussed at length. Brandi discussed at how to make the position for appetizing for qualified candidates. A committee was suggested with two Selectmen, Kathy, and one other individual to discuss further options in regards to budget and hiring for the open position. Issue will continue to be discussed at the meeting. 
Kirk brought to attention that the community building was not up to par with cleanliness, Brandi agreed that complaints have been lodged. Issue will be addressed next meeting. 
Brandi motioned to adjourn the meeting, Jen seconded, motion passed with three in favor. 

 



